
To: the RUSD Board of Trustees and Superintendent:

Your "transgender policy" needs to go.

Sandy Roy made that point at a recent school board meeting when 

her presence in the "men's" bathroom was so disturbing (to at least 

one of the adult men in that bathroom) that she was sent an attorney 

letter, ostensibly from the RUSD Board of Directors, telling her that 

it was not okay for her to enter the adult men's bathroom in the 

future.

 That happened at the Board meeting at which there was a huge 

crowd, of both parents and police, in response to the consequences 

(physical fights and attacks on students and staff) of the school 

Board's adoption of a "transgender" policy that permits any student 

-- who merely SAYS that he or she identifies as the opposite sex of 

what God and Nature assigned to him or her at birth -- to enter the 

normally private areas reserved for either males or females, i.e., 

bathrooms and locker rooms.

Why would a school board think it is acceptable to violate minors', 

i.e., public school students', normal senses of privacy and modesty if 

it is not equally acceptable to do the same thing to adults? 

Apparently this must be because the Board and Superintendent have 

not only stopped thinking for themselves, but that they also do not 

care what the people whose children and property taxes provide 



them with their jobs and salaries. Instead, it seems that they'd rather 

follow the dictates coming down from "the New World Order," as 

such agenda is being pushed by the "progressive" (aka Luciferian, 

Marxist) Democrats. (And probably the Luciferian, Marxist RINOS 

as well.) But read the Constitution, and you will see that neither the 

states nor the federal government were given the right to make 

health or medical decisions for individuals, nor to dictate that 

students have no rights to privacy and modesty, especially when that 

is what their tax-paying parents want.

Mrs. Roy's demonstration of the hypocrisy at work in the RUSD 

control center ties in very well with the following video of a student 

addressing a similar disconnect between what school boards say, and

how they act. Little Girl BASHES School Board Over BLM Poster 

At Her Elementary School | By Garrett for Michigan | Facebook So, 

if the School Board wants to keep privacy and modesty for its adult 

officers and employees, it needs to do the same for all of its students,

and get rid of its "transgender" policy.

There is no such thing, by the way, as someone who is "transgender."

Humans, like all mammals, are male or female. Period. Certain rare 

biological conditions may cause some confusion about what sex a 

human baby is ("Middlesex," a novel by Jeffrey Eugenides was 

based on one such real condition), exposure to the soup of hormones 

https://m.facebook.com/GarrettForMichigan/videos/little-girl-bashes-school-board-over-blm-poster-at-her-elementary-school/242564184916000/?_rdr=
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now circulating in our water supply thanks to Big Pharma and Big 

Medicine may create biological problems, sexual orientations have 

always varied since times immemorable, people may undergo 

surgery to fake being a member of the opposite sex, mental beliefs 

may contradict biology, and people can ie.

But there are only two biologically-based genders: male and female. 

Even the very rare, natural hermaphrodite is still both male and 

female, but not"transgender." (I say "natural" for a reason, for some 

Luciferians are intentionally creating human "baphomets," just like 

they've intentionally created structured multiple personalities.)

So, for whom is each of your school board trustees working: the

parents of RUSD students (who showed up in droves to complain 

about this policy), or the would-be-New World Order? Thank you 

for your attention to this matter, and I look forward to your 

individual responses.

Letitia E. Pepper
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